Trenton, Florida

March 21, 1989


The Gilchrist County School met at 7:30 P.M. on the above date with the following members present:

Carol Hyde, Chairman

Gary Rexroat

Woodrow Smith

After being called to order by the chairman the meeting was opened with a prayer and pledge to the flag followed by below listed business transactions.

AGENDA


The agenda was presented and approved upon a motion by Gary Rexroat, seconded by Woodrow Smith.  

DELEGATIONS

There were no delegations.

APPROVAL OF SUMMER INSTITUTE PROJECT


Dr. Surrency presented the 1989 Summer Institute Project to be administered through NEFEC.  The board approved the project on a motion by Woodrow Smith, seconded by Gary Rexroat.

STUDENT SCHEDULES AND SPRING REGISTRATION

Dr. James Surrency presented the procedure for student registration for classes for the 1989-90 school year.  The board approved the scheduling of classes on a motion by Gary Rexroat, seconded by Woodrow Smith.

NON-INSTRUCTIONAL UNION AGREEMENT


The Board discussed the form and procedure the school board must follow to complete paperwork for the non-instructional union to be finalized.

HEALTH INSURANCE


The Health Insurance Committee composed of Raymond Hutchinson, Harrison Schofield, Louetta Moore, and a member from the Classroom Teachers Association and affiliate to begin researching health insurance policies for the 1989-90 school year.

HONORS BANQUET


Sunday, May 21st is the date for the HONOR STUDENT’S BANQUET.  This event will be at the Bell School Lunchroom at 2:30 P.M.  Mrs. Hyde is to get a speaker for the banquet.  The Superintendent’s Office is responsible for ordering medallions and certificates for each honor student.

EARLY COLLEGE ENTRANCE


Ethan Poole has requested early entrance to Santa Fe Community College.  Since Santa Fe Community College is not the college that services the Gilchrist County students, agreements must be reached with Santa Fe Community College, Lake City Community College and the Gilchrist County School Board.

ATHLETIC DEPARTMENT BILLS


The Trenton High School Athletic Department has several outstanding bills that they are to pay if money is available from their internal account.  A report from the Trenton High School Principal indicates that the money is available.

STUDENT ATHLETIC TRANSFERS


Students who request release from a Gilchrist County School to another school in or out of the county will be considered on an individual basis as to whether the F.H.S.A.A. blue waiver form at the receiving school will be signed.  The blue waiver form determines whether a student will be eligible for athletic competition at the receiving school.


FOUNDATION FOR GILCHRIST COUNTY SCHOOLS


The school board discussed the possibility of forming a foundation for the Gilchrist County Schools.  Many districts in the State of Florida have foundations to help with projects that can’t be funded by the school board due to funds not being available from other sources.  The superintendent is to get copies of other school districts foundation plans to review.

EMERGENCY ITEM


The Superintendent explained that a Chapter I Teacher Aide was needed at the Trenton High School for the remainder of this year.  The reason for this was because of need to maintain equity between the two schools Chapter I Programs.  Equity is based on numbers of students in the program.  Trenton School has had an increase in numbers of students in the program requiring the teacher aide for the remainder of this school year.  The board approved this position on a motion by Woodrow Smith, seconded by Gary Rexroat.

REPORTS


Gary Rexroat reported that the softball field has been used although it is not completed.  Mr. Rexroat and Mr. Smith discussed the plans for getting a second softball field completed in the near future.  The work and expense of the fields has been absorbed by local citizens.


Carol Hyde gave a report on the new FEFP funding formula that has been presented to the legislature.  The new formula would allow smaller counties to receive increased funding over the present formula.


Bill Clifton, school board attorney reported on a workshop he presented to county and school administrators on certain Florida Statutes that affect decision making at the school and district level.  A very favorable response was given by participants of the workshop.

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned
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